Trying to gain publicity via the media for an event, an issue, or a news story, is never easy. However with a little planning and determination there can be satisfactory outcomes. Kidderminster New Meeting House has been fortunate enough to feature in decent space stories in the press on three occasions this year, plus one appearance on local radio. The ‘hit rate’ of submission of story to ‘take-up’ has been about 35%. The approach used will not work for everyone, and is certainly not claimed in any way to be ‘best practice’. However, the following details may help those groups who wish to gain media cover but aren’t sure how to go about it.

1. Someone with something of an eye for a story and an ability to write (and speak) on the matters to be submitted, will need to be appointed.

2. Write a Press Release. This can either be written as if you were the journalist yourself - needs to be brief, encapsulate the story, contain quotes (get permission), provide a photograph, and give a contact number and email, add subtle humour if necessary, or simply written via an email synopsis. Examples of both are shown below. It’s important to realise that journalists are no different to the rest of us - they are under time pressure. The better written or the more eye-catching the story, the more likely it is to be used, often as in the longer example given, in its entirety.

3. Submit this via snail mail if absolutely necessary, but preferably by email - few journalists will bother  to open letters when with just  a few clicks on a keyboard a story sent to them electronically will appear on a screen  for possible downloading and editing. A list of email contacts can easily be obtained from each media’s web site. Also try targeting a particular journalist –their emails are generally alongside stories they write.

4. Expect a follow-up call at any time, hence it’s good to also include a mobile contact. Make sure you’ve thought about what you want to say should there be verbal contact - stumbling over your words at this point isn’t disastrous but nevertheless best avoided. Have a plan to meet at the venue on the day of the story, or as appropriate, with a photo opportunity lined up should they have chosen not to use the photo you will already have sent them.

5. At the time of the ‘meet up’ make sure you can reinforce the story as necessary directly with the journalist (they may not have the copy you sent them), and that the photo opportunity is laid on a plate. Try to find out when the story will be published (they often won’t know!) Be friendly and welcoming. In short, make their job as easy as possible. They may then be willing to return in future, or better still, ring you up for a story on a dead news day - this does happen!

A story placed for example with the local Chronicle may well end up in the broader-circulation sister paper, the Express and Star (130,000 circulation). These stories are checked by local radio, hence the possibility of a call from their news rooms -although they should also be contacted direct in your initial release. A story therefore can escalate and have its own ‘life’. Remember, there can be challenges arising from entering the public arena, such as being asked on air if the holding of an Animal Service is merely a cynical PR ploy - so prepare for the awkward questions as well. And as the last sentence infers, something eye-catching is more likely to appeal as ‘news’.

At New Meeting House Kidderminster, there are two individuals (Carole Hodgson and Ash James) who take responsibility for this, so don’t underestimate the workload. Success is never guaranteed - this is a very hit and miss situation, is time consuming, and does need to be professionally approached. But if you don’t try, you can’t complain that you never get media space.  Best of luck.
Examples of Kidderminster New Meeting House Press Release    

1. An E Mail Synopsis.

                                  CELEBRATION OF ANIMALS!

On Sunday 5 June there will be a special service at the Kidderminster Unitarian New Meeting House, located in Church Street, just off the Bull Ring in Kidderminster. The service will celebrate the animal kingdom and mankind's relationship with that world, and members of the congregation will be bringing their pets. But everyone is welcome to come along. The Unitarian movement is open to all religions of all denominations and to non-believers as well, for its three main tenets are Reason, Freedom and Tolerance.

If you would like to join us in this celebration, please come with or without your pet (no crocodiles, please!). The service will be conducted by Minister Ann Latham and will begin at 11 am. Coffee, tea and (dog) biscuits will be served afterwards.

For further information, please contact: Ash James 01384 374007          07880692657

                                 ashjames@fsmail.net

The picture sent as attachment showed Peter Markey, a member of the congregation, with Miss Molly, the Jack (or Jane?) Russell.

(Story covered in the Express and Star and also with an interview from New Meeting House on BBC Hereford and  Worcester Sunday am June 5th Religious programme)

       2.      A full story.

             AMERICAN JOY AT FINDING THE KIDDERMINSTER `BADLANDS`

The lives of two famous Kidderminster sisters will be celebrated at the New Meeting House Unitarian Church this Sunday, when distant relatives from the USA visit to retrace their ancestry. Bruce Morgan from Harvard, Massachusetts, was busy researching his family history when quite by accident he came across the New Meeting web site; a potential source for information about two esteemed members of his family tree.     

Jane and Caroline Badland, born in Kidderminster in the 1850s, both lived to be over 100 years of age. Most of those years were spent living at Comberton Road in the town, and their association with and service to both the New Meeting House and the people of Kidderminster lasted all their lives. 

Bruce’s chance discovery meant that he was able to make contact with New Meeting’s Secretary and historian, Cookley-based Roger Mathews, and from then on plan a trip to the UK, culminating in his Kidderminster visit.

The coincidences in the story increased, as Roger was able to confirm that as a young schoolboy he was actually a member of the class at the former free school on the New Meeting site, that the Badland sisters frequently visited.

Bruce was greatly touched by this link with his past. He contacted Roger to say that “It warms my heart to think of my great, great, great Aunt visiting your classmates when she was around 90.” 
Bruce will be accompanied on his visit by his wife and son, and will attend the Sunday morning service this weekend at the New Meeting House, in The Bull Ring. Whilst in Kidderminster he also hopes to be able to make contact with any relatives of a Mrs Potter, a lady who kindly looked after the sisters in their later years in the 1950s. He also hopes to visit the sisters’ house in Comberton Road, and take a walk down Badland Avenue, the street named in their honour. He confirms that the sisters’ influence has now spread far and wide from their Kidderminster home, with branches of the family found in New Zealand, Australia and the western USA.

Ann Latham, Minister at New Meeting, was delighted by the prospect of the visit:
“New Meeting has always played a role in social action within the Kidderminster community, and the Badland sisters were at the heart of this for many years. Their example inspires us here today, and we continue to warmly welcome all people into our church, no matter what their beliefs or background. We are absolutely delighted to have been of help to Bruce and his family, and hope to be able to keep in touch.”

If anyone has any further information that they feel may help the Morgan family retrace their ancestry, they should kindly contact the church direct on a Friday morning in the Chat-Café, on Sunday mornings, or via the website at  http://www.kidderminster-unitarians.org.uk/

The picture sent as attachment showed the Badlands sisters with the then Lord Mayor of Kidderminster, celebrating their 100th birthdays - was used by the press.

NEWS CONTACT:  Ash James   01384 374007      078806 92657(m)   ashjames@fsmail.net 
(Story covered in the local Chronicle and Express and Star June 2010, together with a follow up, post-visit)

Press releases written by Carole Hodges, Ash James @ Kidderminster New Meeting House

End Note: Both stories brought new visitors to the church. Both stories covered significant space on their newspaper page, and both stories were `free`. They have helped in their different ways remind our community that Unitarianism exists in Kidderminster and beyond. Subliminal maybe, but undoubtedly profile raising, certainly not earth-shattering, but a start.
Ash James, Chairman, Kidderminster New Meeting House and MUA Vice-President
Gaining Media Coverage: the Kidderminster experience








